
 
 

Proposed Permanent Road Closure 
 

Land Administration Act 1997 
 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 58 of the Land Administration Act 1997 of the Shire’s 
intention to close a 100m2 (approx) portion of the unnamed road abutting the southern boundary 
of Lot 2 Stadium Road, Tom Price. Should the road closure be approved, the Shire will also seek 
to amalgamate the closed un-named portion of road reserve with Lot 2 
 
Plan showing the location of the portion of road to be closed is available for inspection at the Shire 
of Ashburton Administration Centre, Poinciana Street, Tom Price during office hours and on the 
Shire’s website: www.ashburton.wa.gov.au 
 
Persons who wish to object or comment on the proposal may do so by forwarding written 
submissions to the Shire of Ashburton, PO Box 567,Tom Price�6751 no later than the 3rd day of 
June 2011. 
 
For enquiries, please the Shire’s consultant town planner, Mr Rob Paull on 0428975217. 
 

 
Proposed Mall Cancellation 

 
Land Administration Act 1997 

 
Notice is hereby given pursuant to Section 62 of the Land Administration Act 1997 of the Shire’s 
intention to cancel a 426m2 (approx) portion of the unnamed mall reserve generally abutting the 
southern boundary of Lot 2 Stadium Road, Tom Price.  
 
Plan showing the location of the portion of mall to be closed is available for inspection at the Shire 
of Ashburton Administration Centre, Poinciana Street, Tom Price during office hours and on the 
Shire’s website: www.ashburton.wa.gov.au 
 
Persons who wish to object or comment on the proposal may do so by forwarding written 
submissions to the Shire of Ashburton, PO Box 567,Tom Price�6751 no later than the 3rd day of 
June 2011. 
 
For enquiries, please the Shire’s consultant town planner, Mr Rob Paull on 0428975217. 
 
 
Jeff Breen 
Chief Executive Officer,  
Shire of Ashburton  

 


